
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Remembering our dear “Ms. Peggy”  (1934-2018) 

 
Words cannot express how grateful I am to have been a part of 
the wonderful service last Thursday celebrating the life of our 
dear Ms. Peggy.  It was a beautiful time of honoring a cele-
brating a truly beautiful lady.  I’m honored and even more 
grateful to have known her and to have worked alongside of 
her these last many years in our church office.  Of course, Ms. 
Peggy put up with a lot of us preachers through the years.  
Someone remarked before her service that she “raised up a 
bunch” of preachers during her thirty-seven plus years as our 
Church Secretary and general manager of the office.  Speaking 
for myself I know that she indeed put up with a lot!  Through 
the years she saw it all.  Ministers came and went.  Elderships 
changed.  Technology in the office was updated.  Yet, through 
it all Peggy remained a stalwart example of what dedication to 
the work of the Lord looks like.  She and I often joked about 
her writing a book someday!  I think she was kidding.  I hope 
she was kidding. 

 
I said at her service, however, that a preacher had no better friend in this church than Mrs. Peg-
gy Mitchell.  She was devoted and loyal to her work, to this church and to making sure that 
each and every one of our members… from the youngest to the oldest… was cared for, attended 
to and loved.  She regularly helped me know who was in need of a card or a visit or prayer.  She 
loved each one dearly and especially looked after those who were shut in at home unable to be 
out.  She called them regularly, went by to check on them, ran errands for whatever was needed 
and treated everyone as he or she was the most important person in the room.  Church offices 
can be busy places and yet she treated each soul who came through our doors with kindness, 
respect, professionalism and grace whether they be a church member, an Elder of the congrega-
tion or a person simply looking for assistance.  Whether we were able to help or not, everyone 
left her office knowing they had a friend in Peggy Mitchell.  What a rare gift she had!    
 
A couple of years ago, when Ms. Peggy “retired” from full time work in our office, our Elders 
presented her with a gift to honor her for her many years of service.  It was said at the time that 
nothing could truly do justice to the way that she has honored all of us in this church by her 
dedicated and selfless service.  Her dedication and work has been integral to the work of this 
church for the better part of four decades and she will be dearly missed.  “Ms. Peggy” never let 
on to me the exact year of her birthday or how many years she had been blessed with… but she 
told me she was thankful for each and every one of them.  I am, too.  Today and for many days 
to come my heart will hurt and she will be greatly missed… but we are so very thankful to have 
the assurance through faith that we will meet again and dwell in the presence of God for all 
eternity!  Thank you, Peggy, for your friendship and your service.  Our church is stronger, clos-
er and is more like Jesus because of you. 

Blessings, 
Jim  
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Pulpit Notes: 
 

Join us in worship  
THIS Sunday 

 
Sunday  

9 am 
Roots: #6 “The Ties that 

Bind”- Ruth 1:16-18 
 

6 pm—Evening Services  
Family Life Groups-

”Embracing Joy” 
(All are to MEET in the  

Fellowship Hall) 
  

Sign-Up for Text-Messaging 
Alerts 

Text WSCOC to the #81010 
 

Find us on the web at  

www.wscoc.net 
To check out the latest… 
 
 
 

 

 
Join Us for Worship! 

 
Sunday 

9:00 am Worship 
10:15 am Bible Classes 

6:00 pm Evening Service 
 

Wednesdays 
7:00 pm Bible Classes  

for all ages 
 

In Sight  - Jim Black 
“Let us fix our eyes on Jesus” 
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Sunday’s Message 
March 18, 2018 
Speaker: Jim Black 
 
9:00 am          Roots: #6 “The Ties that Bind” 
Reading: Ruth 1:16-18 
6:00 pm Family Life Groups-”Embracing Joy” 
   (All are to MEET in the Fellowship Hall) 

HAPPENINGS... 

Welcome  Visitors! 

 

David and Nancy Mills 
 

Colby Webb 
 

Kelly Webb 

Canned Soups 

BAPTISM CLASS 
 

Sunday, March 25th at 10:15am 
 

There will be a slight change for the bap-
tism class scheduled for Sunday, March 
25th, instead of children and parents 
meeting together, the children will meet 
in the blue room and the parents will 
meet in the 4th/5th grade classroom.  
This  will give each group more time to 
discuss any questions they may have on 
the topic of baptism. This class is being 
taught by Allen Alcorn and J B Cox.  
 

SPRING FOOD & SUPPLY 
DRIVE 

 
DEADLINE THURSDAY,  

APRIL 12TH 
 

Food and Supply List is on the 
downstairs bulletin board. 

 
Monetary donations should be 

made payable to the  
Tennessee Children’s Home. 

 
 
Scholarships Available: 
 

Washington Street Church of Christ Scholarships are available again this 
year. Matt West Scholarships and William and Alma Barnes Scholarships 
will be available for those attending a Church of Christ College or Univer-
sity, and who are active members of the Church of Christ. Regular Schol-
arships will be given to those who plan to attend State College or Universi-
ty. The number of scholarships given and the amount of each scholarship 
will be the decision of the Washington Street Elders. Application forms are 
available in the church office. Absolute deadline for returning Scholar-
ship Application Forms is April 15, 2018. 

Wednesday Night Meal 
March 14th at 6:00pm 

 

MENU 
 

Hamburgers, Hotdogs,  
Fries and Desserts 

CANDY DONATIONS 
 

We need wrapped can-
dies to fill the eggs for 
our annual egg hunt. 
Baskets are located 

throughout the building 
for your donations. 

EASTER EGG HUNT 
 

AT THE  
 

KILPATRICK’S FARM 
 

SATURDAY, MARCH 31st 
AT 10:00AM 

 
Snacks will be provided. 

 
73 Grisham Road 

                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BEGINNING  SUNDAY,  
MARCH 18TH 

EVENING WORSHIP   
WILL BE AT 6:00PM 

All the Ladies of the 
congregation are  
invited to meet at 
Lincoln Theater on 

Tuesday, March 20th 
at 6:45pm for the 
7:00pm showing of  

“I Can Only Imagine”. 



 

 

For the Record Sunday,   
March 11, 2018 
 
9:00 A.M.                234 
Bible Study                190 
P.M. Worship                 128 
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ASSIGNMENTS PRAYER NEEDS 

WORSHIP COORDINATORS  
FOR MARCH 

Brent Shockley, Perry Gates 
 

OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE 
March 18, 2018 - 9:00 AM      

 Opening Prayer: Ray Hillis 

 Scripture Reading: Dale Pierce  
                                   Ruth 1:16-18 
 Closing Prayer: Ricky Pierce 
 
NURSERY ATTENDANTS: 

Mary Rozar, Lucy Cowley 
 

SERVING COMMUNION 
TO CARE CENTERS:  

FAYETTEVILLE CARE & 
REHAB/SOUTHERN  

MANOR/BAILEY MANOR 
Rick Patterson 

 
DONALSON CARE CENTER 

John Osteen, Thomas Osteen 
 

SHUT-INS/ HOMEBOUND 
Knox Smith 

 
WEDNESDAY NIGHT  

DEVOTIONAL 
HEALTH CARE CENTERS 

March 14, 2018 
Richard Waggoner 

is in Charge 
 
 

EDUCATIONAL WORKERS 
FOR  MARCH 2018 

SUNDAY AM 
Nancy Dodson, Monica Mashburn 

 
WEDNESDAY PM 

Paul and Jade Butcher 
 
 

ELDER “ON CALL”  
FOR FEBRUARY 

Curtis Brown 
931-993-9735 

 
If you are unable to fulfill your 
duties, please find a replacement. 

Charles Eldridge, father of Daniel  
Eldridge, is recovering from by-pass 

surgery at Huntsville Hospital. 
 

Eddie Thornton was dismissed to 
home. 

 
Lind Adcox was dismissed to home. 

CARD SHOWER        
 

Pauline Bevels 
Covenant Manor 

109 Bright Avenue 
Fayetteville, TN 37334 

To keep our prayer list current.  Prayer re-
quests will be published for four consecutive 
weeks in both bulletins.  If you desire for our 
prayer requests to be extended for a longer 
period of time, please let us know.  Prayer 
requests can always be added back to the 
prayer list.  Our main purpose for this is to 
keep our list updated so that we are not in-
cluding those who are departed.  We would 
welcome your input in helping keep our list 
updated. 

 
 
 
 

CONTINUE IN PRAYER 
 
 

Margaret Adams 
Kenny Adcock 
Linda Adcox 
Donna Barnett, cancer/multiple health 
problems 
Mable Bates, mother Troy Bates 
Betty Brewer 
Jean Crowder 
Howard Currin 
Bertha Curtis, mother of Connie Nedeau 
Carol Davidson 
Thomas Honey 
Brad Jean 
Jerry Johnson 
Dora Jordan 
Janice Moffett, sister of Gary Moffett 
Kathie Moffett 
Martha Parkes 
Chase Proctor, nephew of Betty Brown 
David Sain 
Ruth Tucker, mother of Susan Bassham 
Suzanne Young 
 
 

To add someone to the prayer list call  
 the office 433-2391.       

 
 
 

 

We express our sympathy to the 
family of our beloved Mrs. Peggy, 
(Peggy Mitchell). Funeral services 
were conducted on Thursday, 
March 8th here at Washington 
Street. Mrs. Peggy served as our 
church secretary for over 37 
years, she will be truly missed. 



 

 

SERVICE TIMES 
SUNDAY 

Worship………….... 9:00 A.M. 
Bible Study…….......10:15A.M. 
Evening Worship…..6:00 P.M. 
 

WEDNESDAY 
Bible Study ……….. 7:00 P.M. 
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ELDERS 
Allen Alcorn 
Curtis Brown 
J.B. Cox 
Daniel Eldridge 
Rick Patterson 

MINISTERS 
Jim Black, Pulpit 
Wes Collum, Youth & Family 
 
 

DEACONS 
 
Chris Barnes Ewin Cowley    Brent Shockley 
Grant Bartelt Joe Cummins IV    Knox Smith 
Jason Brown Perry Gates    Adam Smith 
Tim Childers Andy Lyon     
Mark Clark Heath Mullins 
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Youth News 
 
Hey everybody! We had a great retreat weekend! Thank you to everyone that came, 

and to everyone that helped in some capacity to make the weekend a success. You are so ap-
preciated. 

There will be Coffee House this week. This event is a chapter-by-chapter Bible 
study, time of prayer and games. There will be Girl’s Devo at Anna Catherine’s and Boy’s De-
vo at my home on Tuesday at 7. This is a great time to develop relationships and ask questions 
about God or the Church.  

Girl or Boy?? Come find out! This Wednesday after class, we will have a little get 
together in the fellowship hall to reveal what Baby Collum is! All are welcome to come join 
and celebrate with us as we share this exciting news! 

Sign ups for Impact are up on the board! Make sure to sign up to guarantee yourself 
a spot. The first deposit is due at the end of the month.  

As summer moves closer, we need to start the process of finding housing for our girl 
and boy intern. If you are interested, willing, or have additional questions as to what housing 
them entails, please contact me! We are so excited to welcome them both to our group this 
summer. 
         Continue to look for opportunities to show joy this week!  
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